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December 8, 2017

Mr. Evan H. Matthews
Connecticut Port Authority
455 Boston Post Road, Suite 204
Old Saybrook, CT 06475
Evan.matthews@ct.gov

Project: Proposed Repair Partial Collapse to the State Pier Located at 200 State Pier Road, New
London, Connecticut
NDDB Determination No.: 201710380

Dear Evan Matthews,

I have reviewed Natural Diversity Data Base maps and files regarding the area delineated on the
map provided for the Proposed Repair Partial Collapse to the State Pier located at 200 State Pier
Road, New London, Connecticut. We have known extant records for State Threatened Falco
Peregrinus (peregrine falcon) and State Special Concern blueback herring that occur in close
proximity to your project boundaries.

Please be advised that a DEEP Fisheries Biologist will review the permit applications you may
submit to DEEP regulatory programs to determine if your project could adversely affect
blueback herring. DEEP Fisheries Biologists are routinely involved in pre-application
consultations with regulatory staff and applicants in order to identify potential fisheries issues
and work with applicants to mitigate negative effects, including to endangered species. If you
have not already talked with a Fisheries Biologist about your project, you may contact the Permit
Analyst assigned to process your application for further information, including the contact
information for the Fisheries Biologist assigned to review your application

Peregrine Falcon (Falco peregrinus) Protection Status: Threatened Species

The peregrine falcon is a state threatened species which has adapted to life in urban settings. The
peregrine falcon is associated with bridges for nesting and brood rearing purposes. Peregrines
will actively and aggressively defend the nest, whether a nest box or natural nest, up to and
sometimes past 75 yards. The peregrine will attack anyone or anything that comes within the
area of its nest. Peregrine falcons are Connecticut’s largest falcon and can measure up to 20
inches. Adults are slate gray above and pale underneath with fine bars and spots of black; they
have long pointed wings with a narrow tail. Young falcons have the same composite but are
darker underneath and browner all over. The peregrine falcon nesting season occurs between the
months of April and June. For this reason, special conditions regarding the timing of work on the
structure must be applied. In order to protect this species, the proposed construction activities



should be completed during non-nesting season months (July – March). No construction
activities should occur between April 1st and June 30th.

Protection Recommendation:
In order to protect this species, the proposed construction activities should be completed during
non-nesting season months (July – March). No construction activities should occur between
April 1st and June 30th. If work needs to be conducted during the breeding season (April 1st to
June 30th) then I recommend hiring an ornithologist (bird expert) to evaluate and prepare a
protection plan for the birds. All work on this project must maintain a minimum buffer of 600’
from the nest. If a nest is identified by workers all work should stop immediately and this
information should be reported to our program for further assistance and guidance to complete
the work safely.

Please re-submit an NDDB Request for Review if the scope of work changes or if work has not
begun on this project by December 8, 2019.

Natural Diversity Data Base information includes all information regarding critical biological
resources available to us at the time of the request.  This information is a compilation of data
collected over the years by the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection’s Natural
History Survey and cooperating units of DEEP, private conservation groups and the scientific
community.  This information is not necessarily the result of comprehensive or site-specific field
investigations.  Consultations with the Data Base should not be substitutes for on-site surveys
required for environmental assessments.  Current research projects and new contributors
continue to identify additional populations of species and locations of habitats of concern, as
well as, enhance existing data.  Such new information is incorporated into the Data Base as it
becomes available. The result of this review does not preclude the possibility that listed species
may be encountered on site and that additional action may be necessary to remain in compliance
with certain state permits.

Please contact me if you have further questions at (860) 424-3592, or dawn.mckay@ct.gov .
Thank you for consulting the Natural Diversity Data Base.

Sincerely,

Dawn M. McKay
Environmental Analyst 3








